The Village at Izatys Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

10:00 A.M. 
Saturday, July 9, 2016 
Association Administration Building 
8478 Par 5 Drive 
Onamia, Minnesota 56359
The meeting was called to order by President Michelle Baringer at 10:02 a.m. In attendance were Board Members 
Kim Knickerbocker, Roger Swanson, Michael Anderson, Brent Wessman, Cathy Shuman and Ron Zappa.  Also in attendance was Ad Hoc Committee Member Jim Greenwalt. Not attending was Ad Hoc Committee Member Randy Hoversten. Representing Zappa Management Group were Tom Baltz, Executive Vice President, and Joan Lewis, Controller.
The minutes of the April 13, 2016 Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously approved.
The minutes of the May 25, 2016 Special Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously approved. 

Finance Committee
Kim Knickerbocker presented a review of the financials through May 31, 2016.  The expense areas that are over budget are the Sewer Expense which is due to the 2015 balancing amount, Electrical repairs, due to the need to repair underground wires in A-1 and Septic System expense, due to frozen pipes and a pump replacement. 
Replacement expenditures were made for furnaces, water heaters and washer/dryers. 
CGVI Committee Report 

Tom Baltz reported that when Causeway submitted 160 units to Global vacations, the title check revealed 101 discrepancies mostly due to RSVP sales on which no follow up was done on the old unit to record the quit claim deed. There is an emergency meeting of CGVI to discuss the situation.  In the meantime, a new Village budget was sent to Global.  There is currently a hold up of any review due to the discrepancies on the Causeway Title and things are on hold until Causeway is settled.  There is a proposal to send the listing to Land Title for a title opinion on the Village list.
There was an active Portfolio value of $350,000 still outstanding with Capital Source and they were told by the banking auditors to get rid of it. CGVI could purchase the portfolio for $80,000.
Ron Zappa made a motion to give Michelle the discretion to review the option agreement with Global Exchange and if she agrees to go ahead, sign it and present it to Global.  The motion was seconded by Cathy Schuman.  The motion passed unanimously. 
CGVI has been offered the balance of the active accounts currently in the possession of Capital Source.  There are approximately 150 to 160 active contracts, with a total value of around $350,000.  Bank examiners were requiring divestiture by Capital Source by 3/31/16.  Financing was obtained and CGVI purchased the portfolio. 
House and Grounds Committee
The House and Grounds Committee had done a walk-through of the grounds at 8:00 a.m.  

Items noted were:
 C units driveways 15-16-17 and 18 – 2-3 years out. 
Remove dead trees at C-11/12

Driveways A&B units, Signs need upgrading.

Privacy fences to be constructed at the D units. 

F-7 and F-12 Replace furniture. 

Refinish Table Tops – Winter project. 

Dumpster Doors,  C-15 needs windows repainted. 

Replace carpet C-4 and E-1. 

Landscaping A-1, B-1 

Recreation Agreement Progress Report
 The 2016 agreement is for $30per unit per month.  An accrual was recorded in 2015 as an agreement was made to pay a recreation fee for the period of June 2015 through December 2015.  The accrual was made at a higher rate than was agreed upon so the expense for 2016 was reduced by the excess in the accrual account. 
Property Management Report
Current landscaping plan is for unit A-1.  It includes minimal plants and big rocks. 

 A review of Action Items from the April 13th and May 25th meetings showed that all Actions have been completed.
Old Business 
There was no old business. 

New Business 
There was no new business. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:26 a.m. 
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